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American Statistical Association 
Section on Teaching of Statistics in the Health Sciences 

Minutes of the January 23 2017 Conference Call 
 

Attendees: Jose-Miguel Yamal (Chair-Elect), Felicity Enders (Past Chair) Jeff Syzchowski 
(Chair-Elect), Wenyaw Chen (Program Chair), Kendra Schmid (Program Chair-Elect), Amy 
Nowacki (Past Program Chair), Bob Oster (Secretary/Treasurer), Ed Gracely (Webmaster), 
Laila Poisson (Newsletter Editor), Ann Brearley (Publications Officer) 
 
Unable to attend: Carol Bigelow (Council of Sections Representative) 
 
Jose called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM (Eastern). 
 
NEW OFFICERS AND ROLES 
 
Jose reviewed who the new and ongoing officers are and their roles. (These are stated above in 
the attendance list.) It was also noted that Carol is the TSHS Portal Editor, Laila is the Book 
Review Editor (on a short-term basis – a new Book Review Editor is being searched for), 
Constantine Daskalakis is the TSHS Mentoring Committee Chair (and that the other committee 
members are Jackie Milton and Steve Grambow), and Felicity is the TSHS Promotion 
Committee Chair (and that the other committee members are Bob and Carol). 
 
UPDATE ON JSM 2017 
 
Kendra provided an update on TSHS Roundtables. She said that there were none confirmed at 
this point, and that the section could have up to two or three. Ideas for roundtables were 
suggested. These included one for the Portal effort, which could be led by Ann, and one for 
promotion, which could be led by Felicity. Wen provided an update on TSHS sessions. He 
mentioned that there is one confirmed invited session and three confirmed topic contributed 
sessions. He also mentioned that he received just one abstract for a potential contributed paper 
session. Felicity suggested that he send an email to all sections members asking them to 
submit abstracts. Jose asked if the usual times for the executive committee meeting (7:00 am 
on Monday) and the business meeting and mixer (5:30 pm on Monday) were agreeable. Call 
attendees agreed with these times, noting that it would be difficult to change them and that there 
could be potential conflicts even if they could be changed.  
 
MENTORING COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 
Members of the mentoring committee were not present on the call, so no update was provided. 
 
PORTAL COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 
Carol was not present on the call, so no update was provided. 
 
DISCUSSION OF FUNDRAISING EFFORT 
 
Felicity mentioned that she made an arrangement with ASA that TSHS would be a “test case” 
for fundraising. She was then sent a packet of material from ASA. Jose and Jeff will review this 
material. Also discussed was the topic of obtaining sponsorship from software companies for 
future TSHS JSM mixers. 
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NOTE REGARDING CHAIR TRANSITION 
 
Call attendees discussed the draft of Felicity’s “end of the year” Chair note, which will be sent to 
all TSHS members, and offered several suggested edits. Felicity will revise this note and then 
send it out. 
 
SURVEY OF TSHS MEMBERS 
 
Call attendees discussed the TSHS membership survey. Felicity is directing this effort. One item 
of discussion was what specific software package would be used for the survey. One 
suggestion that was made was for TSHS members to receive a link to the survey in the 
associated email, as opposed to receiving an attachment containing the survey. Ann 
volunteered to assist Felicity with the survey effort. They will have an “offline discussion” of the 
next steps. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
 
The next conference call will take place on February 20, 2017. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Jose adjourned the meeting at 1:50 PM (Eastern). 
 


